PUBLIC MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT
TRI & RAIL

Boca Raton Il Tri-Rail Station
Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study

Along the South Florida Rail Corridor (SFRC) and North Military Trail
between just north of Glades Road and just south of Palmetto Park Road
in Boca Raton, Palm Beach County, Florida

Financial Management (FM) # 430458-1 Efficient Transportation Decision Making (ETDM) # 14331

The South Florida Regional Transportation Authority (SFRTA) will hold a Public Kick-Off Meeting for the
Boca Raton Il Tri-Rail Station Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study on Tuesday, August
29, 2017 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at the Spanish River Library, 1501 NW Spanish River Blvd, Boca Raton,
FL 33431. The meeting will be an open house with representatives from the SFRTA available to answer
questions. There will be a brief presentation at 6:30 p.m. Maps, drawings and other information will be
available.

This study is being conducted to evaluate a proposed second Tri-Rail station in Boca
Raton near Glades Road and Military Trail. This additional station will benefit the local residents,
students, workers of nearby employment centers and patrons of area businesses.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental
laws for this project are being carried-out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant
} to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by
the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, gender, religion, disability, or
family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who
require translation services (free of charge) should provide a written request at least seven (7) days before the meeting,
directedtothe SFRTA Executive Office at 801 NW33rd Street, Pompano Beach, Florida 33064 ortelephone 954-942-7245for
assistance; if hearing impaired, telephone 800-273-7545 (TTY) for assistance.

For more information, please contact Public Information Officer Merri Starr at 561-962-2818
or by email to Merri@HoltCommunications.net.




